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City of Tacoma Memorandum

TO: Elizabeth A. Pauli, City Manager ,,n
FROM: Peter Huffinan, Director, Planning and Development ServicesJ~w ̀

Elliott Barnett, Senior Planner, Planning and Development Services
SUBJECT: Cushman and Adams Substations Adaptive Reuse
DATE: January 30, 2019

At Council's request, Planning and Development Services (PDS), in consultation with Tacoma Public
Utilities (TPU) staff, are providing an update on planning efforts for the Cushman and Adams substations.
PDS and TPU staff are currently collaborating, with input from representatives of the North End
Neighborhood Council and other community members, to develop a broad, inclusive public engagement
process to begin in Suimner 2019. Input received during this process will help inform future City Council
and TPU Board decisions on the re-use of these sites. Additional information and project updates are
available at www.citvoftacoma.or Cushman.

BACKGROUND:
The Cushman and Adams substations were built in the mid-1920s to bring electricity from the Cushman
Hydroelectric project to Tacoma. For many years,. the substations served as active parts of the electric
system. The Adams substation was declared surplus to utility needs in 2009, and the Cushman substation
has not yet been declared surplus to TPU's needs.

In June 2017, the City Council placed the exteriors of both substations on the Tacoma Register of Historic
Places and directed General Government and TPU staff to work collaboratively and engage the
community on future redevelopment of the properties. A Memorandum of Understanding (MOIL was
signed in July 2018 and designated that General Government will lead, with TPU support, an outreach
effort to ensure broad community involvement and input regarding future re-use of the properties.

In the meantime, staff are laying the groundwork for the public engagement effort, and have met
periodically with interested stakeholders, supported the North End Neighborhood Council with various
outreach efforts, and made preliminary information available on the General Government and TPU
websites. On September 22, 2018, the North End Neighborhood Council hosted awell-attended public
event titled "Discover Cushman!" and gathered initial input from the public regarding potential future use
alternatives.

NEXT STEPS:
In collaboration with TPU and the North End Neighborhood Council, PDS stafFwill conduct a broad,
inclusive community and stakeholder engagement effort with multiple opportunities to provide input on
the future use of the site. The process will be informed by the goals and policies of the One Tacoma Plan
and the Tacoma 2025 Strategic Plan, community priorities, urban design considerations, site
environmental characteristics, historic designations, and economic/fiscal feasibility. The outcomes of this
process will be one or more publicly vetted preferred future use options for the City Council and TPU
Board's consideration and future action.

During the next few years, TPU will continue its work to identify alternatives for the equipment repair
and. storage currently taking place at Cushman substation. TPU has also been working to identify
environmental clean-up needs. The facility replacement and clean-up initiatives are ongoing and will be
executed according to the terms of the MOU and informed by any future adaptive re-use plans) for the
properties approved by the TPU Board and City Council.
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For questions, please contact Senior Planner Elliott Barnett at (253) 591-5389 or

elliott.barnett(a~cityoftacoma.org; or TPU Community and Government Relations Manager Clark Mather

at (253) 441-4159 or cmather(a~cityoftacoma.org_

ATTACHIVI~NTS:

• Memorandum of Understanding
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